
AISIN K1 SNAP RING 
REPLACEMENT

SEPT 2023

There are some recent and important changes to vehicles affected with the AISIN Snap Ring issue. Please 
review the information below. 

CSN 71A: The number of affected VINs requiring a proactive repair for the AISIN K1 Snap ring replacement 
has recently increased. CSN 71A was launched on 8/30 that includes these VINs. 

This fix involves a proactive repair to replace the snap ring. The C1 clutch kit is not applicable to vehicles being 
fixed proactively. Only VINs included in CSN 71A can be repaired proactively. 

•	 CSN = Proactive fix

•	 TSB = Fix when broken 

There are no current back orders for parts included in CSN 71A.  

TSB 21-002-23: Current Daily orders without a VIN for PN: 68637534AA have been cancelled. VIN specific 
ordering is now required; this process will help ensure a smooth flow of these more limited parts. If you have 
a vehicle down and the repair requires this clutch kit, please reorder using VIN specific ordering. 

Please be sure to reference the Service Library for full details on these service actions. Should you have 
additional questions or concerns please reach out to your tech advisor for assistance. 

Thanks, 

Mopar 

 


